Date:

Dear Senator ________________,

As a practicing physician in the state of _______, I respectfully request that you vote “no” to the upcoming Medicare Access and CHIP Reauthorization Act of 2015 (H.R. 2) that amends title XVIII of the Social Security Act to repeal the Medicare sustainable growth rate (SGR). 

One argument for this bill is that it would repeal the flawed SGR and combine quality reporting programs to reward clinicians for improved patient outcomes.  However, several physician reporting registries within the bill are under investigation for anti-trust violations, tax fraud, misappropriation of physician testing fees, and use of fees to influence legislation thereby violating IRS rules for non-profit tax exempt status.  I encourage you to take another look and choose to defeat this highly flawed bill that will have a pernicious effect on the credibility of the legislation, practicing physician retention and patient access to health care.
There are several problems with this bill:

1. The American Board of Internal Medicine (ABIM), an independent 501(c)(3) non-profit organization, operates a proprietary Maintenance of Certification™ (MOC) program on behalf of the American Board of Medical Specialties (ABMS), portions of which are used in the bill. An antitrust suit is pending in federal court against both organizations (Civil Action No: 3:13-cv-2609-PGS-LHG). Additionally, the legitimacy of the ABIM’s MOC program has been called into question because of improper tax filings, questionable accounting practices, and funneling $30.6 million in physician testing fees to a separate non-profit 501(c)(3) organization (the “ABIM Foundation”) operated by the same leadership.
2. Because many parts of the flawed MOC program are distributed throughout H.R. 2 as physician reporting measures, the credibility of this legislation will be called into question if the charges against the ABIM are substantiated.

3. In the same way that Democrats were held responsible for the shortcomings of the ACA in the last election, this Senate will be held responsible when physicians refuse to participate in corrupt value-based incentives that enrich constituents at the expense of actual patient care.
4. I strongly encourage you to vote “No” on H.R. 2 and instead ask the Justice Department to investigate the ABIM/ABMS Maintenance of Certification program’s legitimacy as a provider of a value-based registry to the US government as part of H.R. 2 given these recent revelations.
Sincerely,

(your name, address and contact info)
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